
 

 
Precious Seed Ministries 

March 24 of this year 

was a big important 

event. I traveled to 

Monterrey by bus to 

attend a meeting 

consisting of a large 

number of persons who 

had been in our 

Children’s home in 

Monterrey during 

much of their childhood. 

It was a real joy to meet 

with these whom we had 

partly raised as 

children. They gathered 

in to meet me on the 

property of the 

Children’s Home where 

we had all lived 

together. 

 

I was of course, very 

happy to learn of their 

wellbeing and their own 

families. We spent the 

day reminiscing about 

those precious years in 

which we all were very 

blessed from God. I was 

so happy to see that 

their lives were 

prospering, that they 

were doing well. They 

all were excited to share 

their memories about 

their experiences in the 

Children’s Home. To the 

question that I once 

asked in a previous 

reunion they would give 

an answer: I asked 

“Was it worth it to give 

50 years of our labor to 

that ministry?” to 

which they were 

answering “Yes brother 

Wyman you see us now 

happy and blessed.” “We 

thank you and 

recognize your love for 

us during those years.” 

“You were our Papá and 

we will never forget.” I 

also was overwhelmed 

with the sense that yes; 

it was worth it. We 

continued to share as we 

all participated in 

consuming the cake 

that they had brought 

on which was an image 

of Cathy and me. 
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We also sang songs of worship which had been such a blessing to us in 

those years like the one that speaks reassurance to our souls that we are 

God’s beloved children: “I am thine oh Lord, I have heard thy voice and 

it spoke thy love to me” … (Tuyo soy Jesús ya escuche la voz de tu 

amor hablandome aquí) I believe that all God’s children should live 

with the assurance of salvation. Another song we sang together in 

Spanish is titled: Dulce comunion… which means sweet communion. 

It is the translation of the dear old hymn titled in English “What a 

fellowship what a joy divine leaning on the everlasting arms” 

 

“My memories of the 
children home are beautiful 

because it is here that I 
grew up and my childhood 
was the best. Thanks to 
God I met Jesus Christ 
our Savior. I remember 

once a bull was chasing me 
and brother Pylant saved 

me.” – Diana R. 
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After some tearful goodbyes I was whisked away with our daughter and 

grandson to their home in the city of Monterrey. 

I am happy to report that the Children’s Home that we founded still goes on 

these 53 years later taking in homeless and hurting children near 

Monterrey Mexico. We are so thankful to you, our dear friends, who have 

been with us through the years in this ministry. 

 

The Children’s Home in Sabinas Hidalgo Mexico is looking for 
helpers to work in the children’s home for a period of 6months 

or 1 year. For information contact us. 

We covet your prayers as we continue to minister to Mexican children and 

families in Mexico and south Texas. 

 

“The most cherished 
memory was meeting Christ, 
that was my best experience. 
Those years of my childhood 

were beautiful and I will 
never forget. There was a bit 

of everything: crying, 
laughing, playing, and the 
best part was that we were 
all so united. I learned to 

cook and to crochet. I am so 
grateful that the Pylants 

always loved me like their 
daughter” – Maria P. 


